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From Your President

By Lynn Powers

Good Day Everyone and greetings!

I hope everyone is doing well as we end an old year and start a new one. 

In September we held our state convention at Turkey Run State Park. It was a lot of fun and the most memorable event for me was the bon fire.

Officers were not up for election this year.  Board positions were open and filled at the convention. Jeff Busch (heartland chapter) and Deanna Austin (circle city) were each elected to a second term. We would like to welcome Rich Vonderhaar (SCAVI chapter) and Bill Sparks (circle city chapter) who were elected to the board for the first time. Rich was elected to a three-year term replacing Pam Evans.  Bill was elected to a one-year term replacing Tina Lubarski.  I would like to thank everyone who serves on the board and I look forward to working with all of you as we move forward.

The board is still considering options for next year’s gathering. The idea of merging our resources with Ohio is still on the table. The board will vote on this in January. We all feel that we could learn from each other and possibly save time and money in the process. The details will need to be worked out. If they are not, ACBI will most likely return to the Indianapolis area for 2015.

We still have several tasks ahead of us as a board. A committee to look at the by-laws of the organization was formed. This has not been done since 2001; it’s about time to do that again. We are also looking at how to increase our online presence and attract new members of all ages.

Take care and be careful in this cold weather season!  Cheers!
                                            Renew Your Membership

By Donald Koors, Treasurer

It’s that time again.  Membership dues to ACB and ACBI for 2015 are now due.  ACB and ACBI members that are not a member of a local chapter should send their 2015 dues by January 15, 2015 of $7.00 to Donald J. Koors, Treasurer, 5885 North Central Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46220-2509.  Please complete the membership form on the last page of this newsletter.  The state chapter will need to send the phone number and e-mail address of members to the national office this year so please include that information on the form.  ACB and ACBI members who are members of one of the local chapters will pay their dues to the local chapter.  Thanks for sending in your dues so a separate notice will not have to be mailed to individual members.  In addition to your dues, consider making a donation to ACBI for its general operations.  Thanks for all you can do for ACBI and your local chapters.

WHY I DIDN'T MIND BEING WRONG

BY RICH VONDERHAAR

It was just two days before the ACBI convention at Turkey Run State Park, and I still wasn't sure if I wanted to go.  Not that there was anything wrong with the convention, but I'm the guy with a long life history of not being involved with blindness organizations.  I'm the guy with the reputation of sleeping through meetings at work before I retired.    Besides it was still summer.  People were out having picnics and cook outs and Major League Baseball was still in full swing.  Still my wife, Regina, wanted a week end away so I went for it.
We rode up with a group from our SCAVI chapter, and I had fun on the trip.  Supper at the hotel was wonderful.  The first evening we had an enjoyable auction.  It was fun hearing what was sold and all the reactions.  The speakers and exhibits the next day covered everything from technology to aids and appliances to homemade candy.  That evening some of us went to a fire pit at the hotel.  The next morning we enjoyed a walking trail.
It turned out to be a great week end.  I saw some old friends and made some new ones.  What I learned is there is something for the ACBI convention for everyone.  See you all next year.

SCAVI NEWS

By Rita Kersh

Hello fellow ACBI members!

Our “Sightless Not Helpless” event we held on October 11 brought us a smaller turnout than we hoped.  But, even though the numbers were low we still made a nice profit on the event totaling over $400.  Our luncheon was tasty, the auction included a wide variety of items and our fund raising items were popular.  Our members were available to demonstrate the technology, aids and devices we use in our everyday lives.  We had one lady with macular degeneration who came with her daughter.  She found our items interesting and was going to order some.

Our Nov. meeting brought us our local fire inspector,  Dewayne Turpen.  He talked about fire safety and answered questions from our members.  We gained three new members at this meeting and they were the lady who attended our October event and her daughter and their friend.

Our annual Christmas party was held on Dec. 6, which included a pot luck lunch, a gift swap game and our members brought items for the Life Pantry.  We always have a good turnout for our Christmas party and it was enjoyed by all.

Our 2015 year will begin with a new president, Rich Vonderhaar, who will bring new ideas to our chapter.  He will maintain our new website once it is up and running and take over the duties I (Rita) was handling.
The SCAVI Chapter would like to wish all of you a wonderful Christmas season and a wonderful 2015!

ACB Mini Mall Now Open!
It's the Latest!  It's the greatest!  It's the all-new ACB Mini Mall, and it's open for business.  Grab your credit card and come right on over to the ACB Mini Mall.  You don't need a car; you don't need paratransit; you don't have to wait for a cab or a bus.  You don't even have to get dressed to go shopping.  Just go to the ACB home page at http://www.acb.org or directly to the Mini Mall at https://mall.acb.org
AND START SHOPPING!!!  
Several shops are now open in the Mini Mall.  Browse the ACB Logo Shop, ACB Radio Wave, and the Cane Kiosk and more.  More shops are coming soon, and more products will be added every day.

Shipping and handling - Some products in the Mini Mall ship "Free Matter for the Blind" while others are eligible for combined shipping.

For most items that do not ship “free matter”, the first item ships for $6.00 and each subsequent item is $2.00.  Shipping charges may be more for very large or bulky packages.  Shipping will not be charged at check-out; rather, it will appear as a second charge to your credit card so that we may ensure that you pay the lowest amount possible.

Tell all your friends about the Mini Mall. Remember that every purchase supports the good work of the American Council of the Blind.  Have questions, comments, or suggestions, or wish to place an order by phone?  Email the Mini Mall at acbstore@acb.org, or call us at 877-630-7190.

Happy shopping!
Over the Back Fence

This column is for readers to submit announcements, poems, recipes, etc.

Christmas Cookie Rules...

1.  If you eat a Christmas cookie fresh out of the oven, it has no calories because everyone knows that the first cookie is the test and thus calorie free.
2.  If you drink a diet soda after eating your second cookie, it also has no calories because the diet soda cancels out the cookie calories.
3.  If a friend comes over while you're making your Christmas cookies and needs to sample, you must sample with your friend.  Because your friend's first cookie is calorie free, (rule #1) yours is also.  It would be rude to let your friend sample alone and, being the friend that you are, that makes your cookie calorie free.
4.  Any cookie calories consumed while walking around will fall to your feet and eventually fall off as you move.  This is due to gravity and the density of the caloric mass.
5.  Any calories consumed during the frosting of the Christmas cookies will be used up because it takes many calories to lick excess frosting from a knife without cutting your tongue. 
6.  Cookies colored red or green have very few calories.  Red ones have three and green ones have five - one calorie for each letter.  Make more red ones!
7.  Cookies eaten while watching "Miracle on 34th Street" have no calories because they are part of the entertainment package and not part of one's personal fuel.
8.  As always, cookie pieces contain no calories because the process of breaking causes calorie leakage.
9.  Any cookies consumed from someone else's plate have no calories since the calories Rightfully belong to the other person and will cling to their plate.  We all know how calories like to CLING!
10. Any cookies consumed while feeling stressed have no calories because cookies used for medicinal purposes NEVER have calories.  It's a rule!
So, go out and enjoy those Christmas Cookies - we only get them this time of year!
BANA Offers New Publication—The UEB Reader

The Braille Authority of North America (BANA) is pleased to make available The UEB Reader, a resource designed to introduce braille readers to Unified English Braille (UEB). This introductory hardcopy braille booklet incorporates into one document several key resources found on the BANA website. The UEB Reader is available free of charge upon request.

The UEB Reader includes content from BANA’s publication, Overview of Changes from Current Literary Braille to UEB, plus several example documents transcribed in UEB for readers to use as practice. This resource was compiled to help current braille readers become more familiar with UEB and to assist braille readers, transcribers, teachers, and families as they make the transition to UEB.

To receive a free braille copy of The UEB Reader, contact Kim Charlson at kim.charlson@perkins.org with your name and address for mailing purposes. Requests for the UEB Reader including your name, address, and phone number can also be left on the UEB Information Line at 617-972-7248.

NOTE: This press release is available in HTML on the BANA website at http://www.brailleauthority.org/pressreleases/pr-2014-10-15.htmlt 

For additional resource information, visit www.brailleauthority.org
The Board of BANA consists of appointed representatives from seventeen member organizations of braille producers, transcribers, teachers, and consumers.

Making the Difference – One Customer at a Time

Verizon Wireless Opens the National Accessibility Customer Service Center to Address Special Needs for Customers
By Paul Macchia

The customer comes first -- but not every customer has the same needs.  Some have special circumstances and require a tailored service which addresses their nuance.

As part of the Verizon Credo, “We focus outward on the customer, not inward.  We make it easy for our customers to do business with us by listening, anticipating and responding to their needs.”  

On October 15, Verizon Wireless unveils the National Accessibility Customer Service (NACS). Designed to support people with special needs and requirements, the Charleston, South Carolina-based center will be staffed with approximately 200 dedicated representatives to address individual mobile needs – whether it is providing guidance on device selection, technical support or account transactions. 

The dedicated phone number for the center is 888-262-1999 and its hours are Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (local time zone).  Depending on geographical location, if customers call after these hours, the call will be handled by other Customer Service and Technical Support representatives who are available from 6 a.m. until 11 p.m., (local) seven day a week at 800-922-0204 or by dialing *611 from a Verizon Wireless phone. 

Customers can also utilize our Chat services found on VerizonWireless.com.  As we look to the future we will be including the ability to take point to point video calls directly from our customers who need to contact us using American Sign Language. 

A general consensus by many polls and analysts suggest that approximately 19% of the American population has a disability.  One of the primary mechanisms of communication for this demographic is by mobile devices and apps. For wireless customers with disabilities, using devices for communications is imperative, followed by the apps that facilitate. 

The value of wireless services means a lot to customers in this demographic as they use them for personal and business communications. They also want the satisfaction and sense of independence of figuring out how to operate the phone by themselves.

Some of the inquiries and challenges the representatives will be able to address include: Finding specific applications for customers depending on their needs, recommending devices, providing instructions on how to use certain features.  As well as reviewing the products and services we have available today for these customers and discussing the best pricing plans for the customers needs. 

“People want the satisfaction and sense of independence of figuring out how to operate a phone by themselves,” said Barbara Kaplan, senior consultant, national marketing sales operations and support, Verizon Wireless.  “Our National Accessibility Customer Service center will be able to work one-on-one with a diverse customer base and ensure they have everything they need for their communications needs in their mobile lifestyle – whether it is business or personal.”
New Source for Telescoping Cane

By Ron Milliman

I had been using one of the NFB telescoping canes because, and only because, nobody else sold one.  That is nobody sold an alternative telescoping cane up until fairly recently.  Now, I am delighted to inform everyone that AmbuTech has a telescoping cane, and I just purchased one, and it arrived today.  My initial impression is extremely positive.  It seems sturdier than the NFB telescoping canes.  It is slightly heavier than the NFB cane, but being slightly heavier, it is also more durable; at least, that is my initial impression.  The two features that jump out at me that makes the AmbuTech cane unique is that it has a much more substantial rubber grip handle, and the handle adjusts several inches up and down, allowing the user to adjust the length of the cane to his/her most desired length.  In short, those of you who have been using the NFB telescoping canes simply because they were the only ones on the market, that is no longer the case. Check out the AmbuTech telescoping canes.  I think you will be pleased with what you see.  There website is:
http://ambutech.com/product-catalog/mobility-canes/graphite/telescoping-cane/#Content 

               ACBI Presents Prestigious Pat Price Award
                                         By John Huffman

The Patricia Price Award was established by ACBI in 1996, to be given to a blind or visually impaired individual who has done much to enhance the lives of Hoosiers who are blind or visually impaired.  It may be given each year if there is a deserving candidate. 

In 2014 it was ACBI’s pleasure to recognize a highly deserving recipient.  Ms. Barbara Salisbury of Bloomington.  Barbara was instrumental in founding ACBI’s Bloomington-based Heartland Chapter in 2011 and in planning several highly successful statewide conventions.  She has contributed her commitment and knowledge to the improvement of public transit options in the Bloomington-Monroe County area, and she has sought out opportunities to improve her leadership skills as both a participant and presenter at various forums.  Barbara currently serves as Vice President of ACBI for a term ending on January 1, 2016.  

Congratulation Barbara!     
NOTE: mention of products or services in this newsletter is for information purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product or service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.            
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